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December 31, 2024


Dear Pastor and Church Family,


It is with a heavy heart that we write to inform you of the passing of our dear brother in Christ, 
Robert Mathena, who faithfully served the Lord on the island of Grenada. Brother Mathena went 
home to be with the Lord on December 29th, on Sunday afternoon at 3:30 PM. His life was a 
testimony of unwavering dedication to the Great Commission, and his influence for Christ will be 
felt for generations to come.


A memorial service to honor his life and ministry will be held on January 7 at 1:00 PM in Grenada. 
We invite you to join us in prayerfulness during this time as we remember his labor of love and the 
countless lives touched by his service.


In the coming weeks, we will provide updates regarding the future ministry plans for Mrs. Mathena, 
as well as Carrie’s ministry in Grenada. Please keep these dear servants of the Lord in your prayers 
as they seek God’s guidance during this difficult season.


Should you wish to send a gift of benevolence to support the Mathena family during this time of 
bereavement and extra expenses, contributions may be sent through World Wide New Testament 
Baptist Missions. These gifts will be used to assist Mrs. Mathena and Carrie as they navigate the 
days ahead, continuing to trust in the Lord’s provision.


Thank you for your faithful prayers and support of the Mathena family and their ministry in 
Grenada. May God continue to bless your church as you labor for His glory.



Yours for the harvest,


John O’Malley

President

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions


